

19th October 2017

Hon Adele Farina MLC Chair Public Administration Committee WA Parliament Harvest Terrace PERTH WA 6000

Dear Ms Farina

Inquiry into WorkSafe WA

I appreciate the recent opportunity to appear before the Standing Committee on Public Administration regarding its Inquiry into Worksafe WA.

I trust the submission by HiSkill and my presentation to the Committee conveyed my dedication to making change in the high risk scaffolding industry by establishing a new rigorous industry training accreditation system centered on competency and capability.

During the discussion with the Committee a question on notice (number 1) was raised concerning HiSkill's interaction with WorkSafe about a complaint made to WorkSafe. Unfortunately I am unable to locate any letters, emails or other documents as supporting evidence to this question on notice. The interaction with WorkSafe was undertaken by a former manager of HiSkill so I cannot add any further clarification to my statement.

I endorse the actions of the Committee with this inquiry and look forward to the recommendations to improve workplace safety.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Easterbrook Managing Director HiSKill Pty Ltd

P +61 8 9277 5500 F +61 8 9277 8855 ABN 92 600 608 240